
RCW 70A.205.010  Purpose.  The purpose of this chapter is to 
establish a comprehensive statewide program for solid waste handling, 
and solid waste recovery and/or recycling which will prevent land, 
air, and water pollution and conserve the natural, economic, and 
energy resources of this state. To this end it is the purpose of this 
chapter:

(1) To assign primary responsibility for adequate solid waste 
handling to local government, reserving to the state, however, those 
functions necessary to assure effective programs throughout the state;

(2) To provide for adequate planning for solid waste handling by 
local government;

(3) To provide for the adoption and enforcement of basic minimum 
performance standards for solid waste handling, including that all 
sites where recyclable materials are generated and transported from 
shall provide a separate container for solid waste;

(4) To encourage the development and operation of waste recycling 
facilities needed to accomplish the management priority of waste 
recycling, to promote consistency in the requirements for such 
facilities throughout the state, and to ensure that recyclable 
materials diverted from the waste stream for recycling are routed to 
facilities in which recycling occurs;

(5) To provide technical and financial assistance to local 
governments in the planning, development, and conduct of solid waste 
handling programs;

(6) To encourage storage, proper disposal, and recycling of 
discarded vehicle tires and to stimulate private recycling programs 
throughout the state; and

(7) To encourage the development and operation of waste recycling 
facilities and activities needed to accomplish the management priority 
of waste recycling and to promote consistency in the permitting 
requirements for such facilities and activities throughout the state.

It is the intent of the legislature that local governments be 
encouraged to use the expertise of private industry and to contract 
with private industry to the fullest extent possible to carry out 
solid waste recovery and/or recycling programs.  [2005 c 394 § 2. 
Prior: 1998 c 156 § 1; 1998 c 90 § 1; 1985 c 345 § 2; 1975-'76 2nd 
ex.s. c 41 § 2; 1969 ex.s. c 134 § 2. Formerly RCW 70.95.020.]

Intent—Severability—2005 c 394: See notes following RCW 
70A.205.300.
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